
     
 

Press Statement: 

Friday, May 8, 2020 

 

CONTACT: 

Morgan Keller, ​Communications Manager, ACLU of Delaware 

Email: ​mkeller@aclu-de.org 

 

Richard Morse, ​CLASI Senior Counsel 

Cell: 302-383-4118, Email: ​rmorse@declasi.org  

 

ACLU and Community Legal Aid Society Statement on 

Education Funding Lawsuit Ruling 

 

WILMINGTON: The American Civil Liberties Union of Delaware and the Delaware 

Community Legal Aid Society, Inc. are excited to announce a victory today in the county 

track of our education funding lawsuit: ​Delawareans for Educational Opportunity v Carney​. 
The court ruled that counties’ systems for determining property tax assessment are 

unconstitutional. 

 

The statement below is attributable to Mike Brickner, Executive Director of ACLU of 

Delaware. 

 

“Fixing the counties’ inequitable and outdated system of property tax assessment is an 

important step toward ensuring that education funding in Delaware is fair and adequate. 

Our funding system must be designed to meet the needs of all of Delaware's children, 

especially those who have historically been marginalized and underserved. We are pleased 

with the Court's ruling.” 

 

The statement below is attributable to Dan Atkins, Executive Director of CLASI. 

 

“For 75 years CLASI has been advocating for Delaware’s most vulnerable citizens.  Today’s 

ruling is a welcome step towards providing children living in high poverty communities 

with the educational opportunity everyone should want for them.” 

 

A PDF of the ruling can be downloaded here: 

https://www.aclu-de.org/sites/default/files/73166967_county-track-post-trial-merits-final.pdf 
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